









October 5, 2004

Mr. Craig Walkington, Chairman

Halifax Community Liaison Committee

c/o 5230 Cornwallis Street

Halifax, NS  B3K 5T6

Dear Mr. Walkington:

HALIFAX SEWAGE TREATMENT PLANT

We met with D&D following the September 9 CLC meeting in regards to the Halifax Plant Architectural Design and CLC’s plans for the Greenway.  D&D reassured us of their commitment to cooperate with you and the CLC. 

Although D&D has not yet completed their full assessment of the STP siting and related matters we do know that they have progressed with their design work over the last couple of months with due consideration to operational matters. They have advised that the southwest corner of the building cannot be lowered because of equipment requirements and the southwest corner cannot be shifted to the east because of already very tight manoeuvring space on the east side of the STP. We can report, however, that D&D has been able to shift the southern most retaining wall (at the southwest corner of the site) to the east to provide additional space for the greenway. Attached is D&D’s sketch which shows the retaining wall in its relocated position (shown as the dark line on the attached sketch).

The clearance  from the existing Barrington Street curb line to the former retaining wall location, prior to D&D’s adjustment at the southwest corner, was approximately 4.0 m. The clearance from the existing curb line based on the relocated wall would now be approximately 5.8 m at the tightest location increasing to 7.4 ‑ 8.0  m in the new wall location. We trust that the CLC will appreciate D&D’s efforts with respect to relocating the retaining wall.

We expect that D&D will continue with their assessment of the building siting with due consideration to operational aspects such as truck manoeuvring, access for maintenance and replacement of equipment etc.) and we should hear something from them within the next couple of weeks. 

On the matter of treatment of the east facade, D&D is proposing to develop patterns on the east facade of the building, which will be presented to the CLC. The approximate time frame for this is 2 months. 

We are available to discuss this with you at your convenience. Thank you.

Yours very truly,

Ted Tam, P. Eng.

Project Manager 

